
 Vermont Secretary of State    Office of Professional Regulation   BOARD OF PRIVATE INVESTIGATIVE & SECURITY SERVICES   UNAPPROVED MINUTES   December 20, 2002     Board members present: Danny Coane, Leo Blais, Richard Walton, Todd Lemieux and Christine Schlegel   Brown; Staff members present, Patty Skinner, Carla Preston and Chris Winters; Others present: George   Haegele, Jeremie Dufresne, Rob Neison, Paul J. MacLeod, Edward Rounds, G. Lane Maxfield and Mark   Stockton     
1.  Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. 

 
2. Election of Officers as follows: 

 
       Danny Coane - Chair 

Todd Lemieux - Vice Chair 
Leo Blais - Secretary 

So voted. 
  
3. Moved to approve the minutes of the November 15, 2002 meeting.  So voted 
 
4. Reports 

a. Budget Reports - was reviewed by the Board.  So noted. 
 

b. Moved to approve Brinks monthly report per stipulation and consent order for a 3 month 
period. 
So voted.  

 
5. Complaints 

a. Pre-denial Hearing for Paul Jerome MacLeod as an Unarmed Security Guard for Deter 
Security.  Mr. MacLeod was present, also present was Christopher Winters presiding for 
the Board and George Haegele presiding for the State.  Danny Coane recused due to being 
the Investigative Team member.  Present in Mr. MacLeod’s behalf were his supervisor, G. 
Lane Maxfield and Edward Rounds, state employee at the Firing Range.  The Board went 
into executive session. Once a decision has been made, an Order stating the Board’s 
findings will be issued. 

 
b. Hearing for Curtis A. Hennigar, Qualifying Agent for C.A.H. Services Airport Parking, 

Inc. was tabled for the February meeting by request of continuance from Allison Bell.  So 
noted. 

 
6. Licensing 
 

a. Moved to approve Jeremie Dufresne’s application for licensure as an Unarmed Security 
Guard with Guardsmark, Inc. So voted. 

 
b. Moved to approve Jason Johnson’s application for licensure as an Unarmed Guard with 

Censor Security.  So voted. 
 

c. Moved to approve Brian Deyo’s application for licensure as an Unarmed Guard with 
Murphy Detective Agency/ADD Security.  So voted. 



 
d. Moved to approve Nicholas P. Rappeno’s application for licensure as an Unarmed Guard 

with Censor Security.  So voted. 
 

e. Moved to approve Timothy Ward’s application for licensure as an Unarmed Guard with 
Censor Security.  The Board would like Mr. Ward (as a courtesy) to try and correct the 
docket from Orange District Court.  So voted. 

 
f. Moved to table Verifications for Business’s application for licensure as a Private 

Investigative Agency with Timothy Thompson as the Qualifying Agent.  The Board would 
like further information. Danny Coane recused due to a business conflict.  So voted. 

 
g. Moved to approve Rob Neison’s application for licensure as a Private Investigative Agency 

with Robert Neison as the Qualifying Agent.  Mr. Neison waived executive session.  So 
voted. 

 
h. Moved to approve Mitchell Cameron May’s application for licensure as an Armed Security 

Guard with The Wackenhut Corp.  So voted. 
 
7. Other 
 
8. Public Comments 
 

a.   Mr. Stockton brought up questions regarding fingerprints and if you have a security guard 
application on file with fingerprints, if you would have to resubmit another set of prints for 
a company license.  The rules of the Board state the following: 

 
2.3  How to get an agency license 

 
1. Agency applicants shall submit a completed application with the 

correct fee to the Office.  In addition to the agency application, each 
partner of a partnership or the president and secretary of a 
corporation shall submit an application and two sets of fingerprint 
cards. 

 
b. Mr. Stockton brought up questions regarding firearms qualification.  It was agreed that if 

you qualified for an automatic weapon, a revolver or a shotgun that it would entitle the 
person to carry any caliber of the said weapon. 
 

9. The meeting was adjourned at 12.42 p.m. 
 
NEXT MEETING: SCHEDULED FOR JANUARY 17, 2003 AT 9:00 A.M. AT THE OFFICE OF 
THE SECRETARY OF STATE, 26 TERRACE STREET,  MONTPELIER, VERMONT  
 


